
University Heights Association 
 Minutes 

Thursday, August 5, 2021 
7:00 p.m on zoom 

 
I.  Preliminary Items 

A. Call to order – Secretary Don Hancock called the meeting to order at 7:25 pm. Julie 
Kidder joined at 7:30 pm. 
B. Introductions – Julie Kidder, Sherry Smith, Mandy Warr, Brian Stinar, and Don Hancock. 
Joseph Aguirre also attended. 
C. Approval of agenda – Approved.  
D. Approval of minutes of July 8 meeting – Approved. 
E. Next meetings – Thursday, September 2 at 7 at Brian Stinar’s house; Thursday, October 7 
at 7, location to be determined. 
F. Open Forum – Sherry and a neighbor in the last four days have trapped seven skunks. Julie 
has moved into the east mountains, but hasn’t sold her house. 
 

II. Action/followup items 
A. Jennifer Simpson Toast followup – The event was on Thursday, July 22 at 7:30 at 
Differential Brewery. UHA folks included Marlene, Sherry, Joseph, Brian and Alex, and 
Gene and some of Jenn’s writer friends attended and told stories. Marlene took pictures and 
sent them to Debbie, Jenn’s sister. 
B. Lead and Coal – KRQE reported on a Lee Engineering Study of “rest on red” for Lead 
and Coal. Don has looked at the study and points out that the study area was Broadway to 
Washington, so some of the ranked sites are near Presbyterian Hospital. The speed van 
proposal is being handled by Vision Zero, which was discussed last night at the ECHO 
meeting, but no one on our call attended. Joseph understands that the speed vans may not 
“fit” in our narrow corridor. Mandy will follow up with District 6 about the proposals. Don 
will check in the Councilor Davis about having a meeting about “rest on red” with us, as he 
seems to have done with the Nob Hill NA. Joseph reminds everyone that there is still the 
request for a state investigation of Lead-Coal-ART issues. 
C. District 6 Coalition & New City Neighborhood Recognition Ordinance – Gene attended 
last week’s meeting and provided some notes, including about the NARO concerns, which 
seem similar to ours. The Revised NARO was introduced by Councilor Benton at the August 
2 Council meeting and then will go to the Finance and Government Operations Committee, 
which meets on August 9 at 3 pm.   
D. Zoning – We haven’t heard any more from The Strider. 
E. ECHO – For yesterday’s meeting, Sherry tried to log on, but had technical problems, and 
no one else attended. She said that there was some discussion on Next Door about the event 
and people were disappointed that the City is being more concerned about speeding.  
 

III. Officer’s Reports 
A. President – Nothing further. 
B. Vice-President – Not present.  
C. Secretary/Treasurer – Interest of $0.04 on the CD and $0.01 on the savings account. 

Resulting savings account balance is $1,578.67. $5,000 CD matures on October 29, 2021. 



  
IV. Adjournment – 8:11 pm. 


